Northridge High School Community Council Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, March 4, 2020 at 2:45pm
NHS Career Center

Attendees: Debbie Rios, Makele Moore, Mindi Smith, Brian Hunt, Jo Richins, Derrek Bitner, Diana Johanson, Lisa Arango, Patricia Barager, Victoria Christensen, Paul Adams, Brigit Gerrard

-Welcome: meeting called to order at 2:49pm by Principal Brian Hunt.

-Principal Hunt introduced the new member of the Community Council, Victoria Christensen and Patricia Barager.

-The February meeting minutes were reviewed. Paul Adams motioned to approve the minutes and Derrek Bitner seconded the minutes be approved. Vote was unanimous.

-Brigit Gerrard, a Davis School District Board Member, asked for someone from the Council to attend the Board Meeting on March 17 at 4:00pm to present on the following three questions regarding parent and community connections:
· What’s going well?
· What could be improved?
· How can the Davis District School Board provide support?
Victoria Christensen volunteered to attend.

-The amount of TrustLands monies available for the 2020-21 school year is $212,000. Teachers were instructed to write a proposal and present it to the Community Council during this meeting. The Council was educated of the Utah School Accountability Indicators and were also provided a handout in order to ensure the proposals meet the indicators. The following proposals were approved:
· Part-time counselor
· Part-time Astronomy teacher
· Testing center/coordinator
· Knight’s Pride teacher
· Productivity for 10 teachers
· Computer refresh
· Summer planning and collaboration for math department
· Credit recovery teacher
· ACT Prep class that is held four times after school
· Band
Jo Richins and Brian Hunt will formulate goals to ensure the Accountability Indictors are met. Jo will send an email so the Council members can review prior to the next meeting.
[bookmark: _GoBack]-The next meeting will be held Friday, March 28th at 2:45pm in the Northridge High School Career Center.
